Channel Soundings

Term 2 - 8 May 2019

From the Principal

It is such a privilege to start every day acknowledging that "We are students of the Channel Christian School, and our teacher is the Saviour of the earth," as we sing in our school song. We are distinctively different than other schools because of this truth. Thank God for His presence in our community. What a blessing it is to start the day praising Him for what He has done. "The joy of the Lord is your strength".

At our staff meeting we reviewed the process of walking children into class in a straight line.

Our initial reason for asking children to walk to class in an orderly fashion was two fold:

- To create a calm atmosphere, not hurried.
- Encourage children to see that the school day starts at 8:55am, at line up.

The teachers recognised that there was a definite change in the classes. They noticed that children were settled as they entered the room and that teaching can start immediately. The atmosphere in the school is very positive with an eagerness to start the day.

Thank you for your assistance in this.

God bless,

Margaret Louw Principal



Events Coming Up

- * Mothers Day Assembly Fri 10 May
- * NAPLAN Years 3 & 5 14-17 May
- * Photo Day Mon 24 June
- * Hoodwinked Thur 27 June & Fri 28 June

Mother's Day Assembly

This Friday all classes will be presenting something in assembly to show their appreciation for their mother and all they do for them.

Please join us during this time and be blessed by the words and songs which come out of the mouths of our students.

Friday 10 May at 2:15 pm.

Bravehearts

Today we had Bravehearts come to visit our students in Prep - year 2. Parents also came to watch the show. The children learnt some basic things about safety:

Identifying safe and unsafe feelings, and how our bodies gives us warning signs. Children were told to "run and tell someone" if they felt unsafe.

Private parts are for me, no-one else to touch or see.

There is no secret you can't tell and nothing is so yucky you can't tell someone about it.

The feedback from parents was that the show was entertaining with Ditto the lion cub. The songs and actions helped the children remember the information shared.

An activity book is available from the office for parents to collect. It is a great resource for families to work through together. Our students safety is important to us all.

We look forward to having Ditto come and visit again next year.





Soccer News

Last Saturday saw the official launch of the 2 x U7 Channel soccer teams in action. I want to congratulate all the children who played in the games. For them it was never about winning, but about participation and enjoyment. This was obvious from the smiles on their faces. They wore their soccer tops proudly and looked fantastic. Thanks to all the parents who are making Channel soccer possible again.

Well done teams!

















Calvin Christian School is a co-educational K-12 school of 500 students in Kingston, 10 kms south of Hobart. It has a strong tradition of academic success and has an enviable reputation in the Hobart community.

Expressions of interest are invited from suitably qualified practising Christians for the position of:

Library Information Services Technician

(3 days per week. 40 weeks per year.) Commencing as soon as possible.

To apply please visit cst.tas.edu.au/employment or email hr@cst.tas.edu.au Applications must be received by 5pm Friday 17 May 2019.

www.calvin.tas.edu.au

CALVIN CHRISTIAN SCHOOL IS PART OF CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS TASMANIA



Could \$500 help you with school costs?

Join Saver Plus and we'll match your savings, dollar for dollar, up to \$500 for school costs.

laptops & tablets

lessons & activitie

noes

books & supplies

sports fees & gear

camps & exci

To join Saver Plus, you must have a Centrelink Health Care or Pensioner Concession Card, be at least 18 years old, have some regular income from work (you or your partner), and have a child at school or attend vocational education yourself

Contact your local Saver Plus Coordinator Phone Call or SMS your postcode to 1300 610 355 Email saverplus@bsl.org.au Web www.saverplus.org.au



Saver Plus is an initiative of the Brotherhood of St Laurence and ANZ, delivered in partnership with Berry Street, The Benevolent Society and The Smith Family and other loc

PRAYER POINTS

Thankful for:

Governments funds received for a part-time Chaplaincy position at Channel.

Pray for:

The right person to fill the chaplaincy position as well as a maternity replacement for Jess Vandervelde.

Hoodwinked production: especially pray for a clear vision and direction as we focus on props and costumes.